A MEETING OF THE ROADS AND FOOTPATHS COMMITTEE was held on
TUESDAY, 24™ JULY 2007 at 7.30 pm in the YOUTH CLUB, SCHOOL LANE

PRESENT: COUNCILLOR S STERICKER Chairman
COUNCILLOR B BELL
COUNCILLOR D BOWEN
COUNCILLOR MRS S STONES
COUNCILLOR MRS C TOWNSEND
COUNCILLOR G WAITE
COUNCILLOR P WHITFIELD

Mrs P D Greenwell Clerk

ACTION
1. APOLOGIES

Councillor M Irwin

2. CHAIRMANSHIP

Clir Bowen PROPOSED that, due to Councillor Bell’s work
commitments, Clir Stericker would Chair the Committee,
with Clir Bell acting as Vice-Chairman. ALL IN FAVOUR.

3. RESPONSIBILITIES

Clir Stericker distributed a map of the village which divides
the village into eight areas, one to be covered by each councillor.

The Committee as a whole is responsible for Roads (including bins

and lights), Footpaths (including overgrowing vegetation and Rights

of Way), Open Spaces (the 5 play areas, Low Green and Memorial All
Green), the Burial Ground and the Allotments. Clirs

4. ACCOUNTABILITIES

Clir Stericker distributed a map of the village, divided into

eight areas, one to be covered by each committee member. This
arrangement to be publicised in the Village Newsletter, so that

residents can approach whichever is responsible for their area if

there is a problem. Clerk



ACTION

CllIr Stericker will keep a log of what is happening in the

whole village. Committee members to advise him of any issues.
He is to have a further meeting with Angus Young, CYC Street
Environment Officer, in August.

ONGOING ISSUES

Colton Lane Junction The Clerk has replied to CYC supporting
their proposed scheme, but stating that we are still concerned with
the poor sight lines for vehicles leaving Colton Lane. There will be
clearer and earlier signage, and anti-skid surfacing and red road
markings.

Main Street Lighting As agreed at the last Parish Council meeting

there will be an Open Meeting in September to discuss how to spend Clerk
the £4,000 which we have for street lighting. It has already been

agreed to leave the Conservation Area as it is, with lights being replaced

on a like for like basis as and when they fail. Clir Bowen has made  Clir
enquiries about the possible removal of telegraph poles and Bowen
associated overhead cables in the Conservation Area.

Traffic Noise from the A64 Cllirs Stericker, Bowen and Mrs Stones
had attended a meeting with John Grogan, MP and representatives of
CYC Highways Department. Resurfacing would mitigate the noise
problem, but this is unlikely to happen for a further 10-15 years.
There is no case for extending the fence, which was never designed
as a sound barrier.

Burial Ground Parking The Clerk has asked CYC to carry out site
investigations and come up with a design.

Allotment Gate A quote of £1,490 has been received for creating a 15m
hardcore path, fenced either side, and removing the gate in from the
boundary hedge. The Clerk to ask allotment holders if they would be
prepared to pay 50% of the cost, and to seek further quotes. Clerk

Shopping Centre Car Park
Clir Bowen is speaking to CYC following their response to our letter. Clerk/

A letter is received from Mrs Spence asking if we are making any Cllr
progress. Cllr Bowen to draft a reply. Bowen



ACTION
Landscaping on the New Road

Clir Mrs Stones is getting help from Clir Andrew Waller to Clir Mrs
resolve this. Stones

. 3 OTHER BUSINESS

ClIr Stericker will try to resolve the outstanding items on the list Cllr
passed to him by Clir Mrs Stones. Stericker
We need to replace the vandalised tree on Low Green. Clerk
Clir Whitfield expressed his concerns about ongoing dog fouling Clir
problems. Clir Stericker to speak to Angus Young about this. Stericker

Clir Mrs Townsend suggested running a competition as part of
our profile raising exercise.

4. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Tuesday, 25™ September 2007 at 7.30 pm in the Youth Club.

There being no further business the Meeting closed at 9.00 pm



